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DIABLO ARABIAN HORSE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES –BOARD MEETING

March 1, 2016
Board Members

Committee Members


Guest

Dorothy Burt


Evelyn Call



Pat Hendershot

Tammy Collins

Coke Swift




Debbie Compilli


Jill Mitchell


Cory Soltau

Vice President, Tammy Collins, called the meeting to order at 7:23 p.m.  
Tammy asked if there were any corrections to the minutes of the February board meeting.  A motion to approve will be tabled due to lack of a quorum.  
Correspondence: 
 Carl and Pat Hendershot sent a card thanking the DAHA Board and members for their inclusion into the DAHA Hall of Fame.
Calendar Review:
March 13 – Golden Gate Fields fund raiser



March, June, Sept. & Dec. – Newsletter to be posted on website




May 19-22 – Spring Show, Brookside




June 2016 – Prepare Club of the Year Nomination




Sept. 30-Oct. 2 – Fall Show, Brookside

Treasurer’s Report: 
Meghan emailed the treasurer’s reports for Feb.  The Total Net Assets are $107,449.04.  Total Revenues of $5,173.00.  Total Expenses of $5,042.09.  The Change in Net Assets is $130.91.  Meghan also included the check detail for Feb. 2016, the Statement of Activities for all accounts and the Budget Actual Statements for both the spring and fall shows.  Tammy asked if there were any questions with this month’s report.  Discussion.  Two line items of the Operating Account Budget should be corrected:  

1)  Breed Awareness/TAIL Program    $750.00

2) Day at Races/Racing                         $500.00

The remainder of the report was reviewed and accepted.  
At 7:34 p.m., Cory arrived and presided over the rest of the meeting.  Jill made a motion to approve the Feb. minutes.  Tammy second.  Motion passed.

Discussion about the 2016 budget.  The Board would like to add line items of the net only for both the spring and fall shows into the Operating Account Budget.
Tammy made a motion to approve the budget with the notation that the winter banquet financials are still being compiled.  Jill second.  Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Awards Banquet:  
A great four page article with photos about the event was published in the National Horseman magazine that was available at the Scottsdale show.  The photos used were taken by Kevallyn Paskos, our club documentarian.



Cory composed a letter to the guests of the Winter Banquet thanking them and the event sponsors.  It will be mailed out shortly.  There is approximately a $2,000 deficit.  The final figures are still being compiled.




Tammy suggested some restructuring to better organize the event’s volunteers.

Breed Awareness/Public Relations/Horse Faire: 







DAHA’s next date to work the snack bar at Golden Gate Fields is Sunday, March 13.  New volunteers are always needed and welcome.  Please contact Debbie to sign up.  Discussion about which organization we will donate our tip money to.  Suggestions were the Horseman’s Distress Fund, with it targeted to Terry Holmes.  This decision will be discussed further at the April Board meeting.



Cal Expo Horse Faire:  Tammy will coordinate the Reg. III booth again this year.

Convention:  

Nothing new to report.
Family Outreach: 
Nothing to report at this time.
High Point Program: 
Megan, Tammy and Tracey will meet to review the current categories and perhaps make adjustments.  The Board agreed that the standings should be published throughout the year in our newsletter.  Also, the rule booklet should be sent to all participants and should be posted on our website.
Horse Shows:

Coke said that she is still working on finalizing the premium book.  Information about the requirements for the USEF immunizations needs to be added.  She wants to confirm the judges for the dressage.  She plans on having it available to post on to our website on Thursday.  
Membership:

Evelyn gave the DAHA Membership report with an AHA count as of March 1, 2016.  Member status is as follows:

Adult (1 yr.)

65

Adult (3 yr.)

31

Adult Life

  9

Voting members       105
Associates

  4


Youth


28
Total members          137
 Newsletter/Web Site:

A new newsletter editor is needed.  Jill volunteered to try and find someone.  In the meantime, Evelyn volunteered to put one together to be published on our website and eblasted to the members.
Racing:  

Dorothy reported that she, Evelyn and Cory will be attending the Darley Awards in Hollywood on April 1.
Trail Rides:  

Nothing to report.
Volunteer Awards:  
Nothing to report.
Youth:


Tammy will plan a party for the youth prior to the start of the show season.
Old Business:  
Nothing to report.

New Business:  
Nothing to report.
Dorothy motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Jill second.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:56 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Compilli
DAHA Secretary

